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PERSISTENT • SERVANT-HEARTED • FAITHFUL • GRATEFULCHAPEL
Week 7
Primary Assembly 
Friday 16 June 2:10pm
Grandparents/Friends Day 
Year 1 

Secondary Chapel
Friday 16 June 9am 
Year 9 
 
Week 8
Primary Assembly 
Friday 23 June 9am 
Year 2 

Secondary Chapel
Friday 23 June 2:10pm 
Year 10

CALENDAR 

Week 7  

Public Holiday 
Kings Birthday Mon 12 June

Grandparents &  
Grandfriends Day 
Friday 16 June 12:30 - 3pm

Week 8 

Year 7 & 8 Netball
Tuesday 20 June

Foundation Bowman  
Park Excursion
Friday 23 June

Year 5 & 6 Soccer  
Carnival 
Friday 23 June

Week 9 

Year 11 / 12 VEX 
Robotics / Legal Studies 
Excusion
Wednesday 28 June 

 “Remember your leaders, those who spoke to you the Word of God.  
Consider the outcome of their way of life and imitate their faith.” 
							             Hebrews 13:7

Dear Parents & Caregivers 
 
As we come to celebrate Grandparents/Grandfriends Day next week, 
it is a wonderful opportunity to acknowledge the influence of these 
people in our lives. I was blessed to have known all my grandparents, 
including two great-grandparents. They taught me so much over the 
years. Both my grandmothers taught me to love God’s word and the 
importance of worship and prayer in my everyday life. One grandfather 
I didn’t have as much time with, but he taught me to love history, and 
that God is the restorer of relationships. My other grandfather taught 
me to work hard, but to remember that family and faith are even more 
important.

I have also been very blessed over the years by “grandfriends”. These 
are the older people that have had significant influence in my life, 
especially when I lived in different parts of the world and this country. 
I will never forget my first week living in Swan Hill, Victoria, when our 
neighbours across the road invited my husband and I to have tea so 
they could welcome us to the town. We have been close friends ever 
since. Another lady in the town also had coffee with me once a month 
just to check that I was okay and find out how she could support me in 
prayer. You can never have too many “grandfriends”!

I hope that during the coming week, we can remember, and where 
possible, thank those who have played a special role in our lives. It 
may not have been your grandparents, but it may have been some 
other special people that God put in your life to encourage and love 
you. If you are a grandparent, or a grandfriend, don’t underestimate 
the influence and importance you have in the life of a young person. 
We thank God for you!

Kind regards, 

Rachel Richardson
Principal

Uniform Update
Please note that we have made a minor change to the PE Uniform for 
all students. Students may wear College Track Pants or College Shorts 
on PE days in any term.

Please ensure that students are wearing the correct socks with each 
uniform. College navy socks go with the Formal Winter Uniform and 
the College white/navy striped socks go with the PE uniform.



MNCC NEWS 	 TERM 2 WEEK 6

NOTICES

The Year 9/10 girls, along with a few Year 8’s 
participated in the School Sport Knockout  
Netball Competition in Week 5, held in Port 
Pirie.  
 
The girls played Gladstone, Jamestown,  
Booleroo Centre, and Quorn. The games were 
tough but they worked hard to give it a go and 
improved with each and every game. We were 
unable to secure a win but came close against 
Jamestown, losing only 21-18.
				        Monique Eggers
				       Head of Primary 

YEAR 9/10 STATEWIDE NETBALL

RECONCILIATION WEEK

  • Bus Families – camera installation
  • Year 2 – Arid Lands excursion
  • Year 9/10 – Semester 2 Elective Choices
  • Year 12 – UniHub excursion

LETTERS SENT HOME

GRACE WOMENS CONFERENCE

MNCC Mission Connect Group would like to 
thank all those who supplied baked goods, 
volunteered their time and bought goods at 
our Ugandan fundraising stall on Athletics 
Day. A total of $1,100 was raised and  
donated to the Gershipon Christian School 
in Kampala. The money was able to pay 
teachers' wages and provided lunch to  
all of the High School students for a  
number of days.

UGANDAN FUNDRAISER - ATHLETICS DAY


